August 20, 2007
Darren Berg

Meridian Transportation Resources, LLC

d/b/a Meridian Western

1501 Fourth Avenue, Suite 1900

Seattle, WA  98101

RE:  Penalty Assessment TE-070767
Dear Mr. Berg:
On April 24, 2007, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) assessed a penalty in the amount of $500 against Meridian Transportation Resources, LLC (MTR Western). On June 7, 2007, MTR Western requested a hearing before the commission. On July 9, 2007, the commission held a brief adjudicative proceeding on the case. 

Administrative Law Judge Adam Torem issued the enclosed Initial Order Mitigating Penalty to $200 on July 23, 2007. Judge Torem advised the parties if they disagreed with the order, a Petition for Review must be filed within 21 days after service of the order. 

Having received no petition for review from either party, the commission issued the enclosed Notice of Finality on August 15, 2007. This notice stated that the initial order became final on August 13, 2007, by operation of law. 

The $200 penalty was due upon service of the initial order (July 23, 2007). A review of our records indicates that you have not paid the penalty. If we do not receive your payment by August 27, 2007, the commission will consider additional sanctions. In addition, we will refer the matter to the Office of the Attorney General for collection.

For questions regarding this matter, please contact Betty Young, Compliance Specialist, Transportation Safety. Ms. Young can be reached at (360) 664-1202, or by e-mail at byoung@utc.wa.gov
Sincerely,

Carole J. Washburn

Executive Secretary

Enclosures






